

December 12, 2022

Dear Residents, Family and Friends of RoseWood Village Greenbrier;

I am writing to you today with another update regarding our COVID-19 outbreak status. We continue to conduct testing after every 48 hours at this point. The results of this morning's round of testing include one positive resident on the first floor of Assisted Living, and two additional positive residents on Innovations. Family members of these residents were notified of the COVID-19 positive results. The only symptoms any residents are having are mild runny nose, watery eyes, and slight cold symptoms.

The positive resident on the first floor is being quarantined to the apartment, the other first floor residents continue to dine in the dining room, with socially distanced seating; and have small group activities. The residents of the third floor are quarantined to the third floor and asked to wear masks if coming out of their apartments. Those who are positive are asked to remain in their apartments. Meals are being delivered to third floor residents in their apartments. We are offering hallway activities and small group activities, with residents wearing masks. We do have a dedicated team of caregivers for the second and third floors.

Based on guidance from the Health Department, we do discourage visits at this time, to minimize the risk of additional spread; other than essential caregivers, companions, or compassionate care. We also discourage taking residents out. We know it is difficult at this time of year, but if we can all work together to minimize exposure, we can get through this outbreak. We are requiring that all visitors wear masks when coming to the community, please refrain from visiting if you or anyone you have been in close contact with has any symptoms.

We will re-test again on Wednesday morning and will be sure to update you with any news. If we have no additional positive cases on the third floor, the 10 day quarantine will be over by Friday, December 16th.

Please feel free to reach out to me, or to our Director of Health and Wellness, Kristina Wysong, with any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Judi Cleary
Executive Director
ed.gbd@rosewoodvillage.com